Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 2nd October 2017 at Nairn CCC Pavilion
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Blake, G Chappell, M Ross, M Fox, K Neill, E Smith, T Farr, G Farr, C Farr (minutes).
	Item
	
	Action

	1.0
	Apologies
	

	
	a) Received from H Macquarrie, C Lavin, N Cameron, K Fraser

	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting, 21st August 2017
	

	
	These were accepted by the meeting, proposed by G Chappell and seconded by C Blake.  M Ross believed he had made some comments which were not recorded but J Bishop was of the opinion that the minutes were accurate.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous minutes
	

	
	a) No matters were raised.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	NoSCA Dinner – tickets and arrangements
	

	
	a) 4 clubs still have not responded to requests for numbers attending the dinner.  J Bishop will continue to press for numbers.  J Bishop has not been able to secure a photographer but will continue to look for one.  The menu has been published, choices will need to be with C Farr before the event.  All clubs are asked to provide a raffle prize on the evening.  G Chappell has a pair of tickets to the Scotland v England fixture in 2018 which he would like to raffle.  J Bishop suggested there may be other ways to maximise the revenue from the tickets.  

	

	
	
	

	5.
	Award Winners
	

	
	a) The award winners were agreed upon and a list of nominations drawn up for the discretionary awards.  These will be decided upon by the Executive Committee and announced on the night.

b) Some present thought that the Young Player trophy should be for U18’s rather than the current 21 or under.


	

	
	
	

	6.
	Indoor Cricket Competition 2018
	

	
	a) N Cameron was not present to give more detail but C Blake said that Ross County were keen on the competition.  It was noted that the cost of hall hire in Inverness was extremely high, Moray less so.  Highland were also interested in the competition.
	

	
	
	

	7.
	Umpiring Matters – including expenses update
	

	
	a) There had been claims from 4 members of the umpires panel with a total cost of £626.80 for the season.  The expenses had helped to cover costs for umpires who had travelled significant mileage both within and outwith NoSCA boundaries.  M Ross said he had tried to keep journeys down to a minimum where possible.  J Bishop hoped that the balance would be carried over into 2018.
b) It was noted that new Laws come into force during the winter.  K Neill asked for clarification.  M Ross said that he would be attending a seminar dealing with the new Laws, along with other members of the NoSCA panel. He hoped that training would be provided to umpires and to captains before the start of the season and it was noted that the league AGM may be a good opportunity for this.  Some felt that the captain’s attendance should be mandatory.  C Farr asked that captains and Umpires should attend the same session to ensure they are being told the same thing rather than someone’s opinion of the Laws.
c) There was discussion on the number of high deliveries allowed currently and after the implementation of the new Laws.  It was felt that there could be some leniency within NoSCA for this.

d) C Farr felt that there were different tiers of umpiring affecting games within NoSCA.  Some umpires were strictly adhering to Laws and processes which other umpires would overlook or be more lenient on.  C Blake recognise this.  M Ross and G Chappell felt that all umpires should be brought up to the same standard, J Bishop felt that umpires from outwith NoSCA brought something extra to NoSCA but E Smith felt that we should not be over aspirational for NoSCA umpires.  J Bishop said there should be a pathway for umpires as well as players.


	

	
	
	

	8.
	Annual General Meeting – deadlines for Agenda
	

	
	a) The Annual General Meeting will be held on Sunday 4th February 2018, venue yet to be arranged.
b) Resolutions for inclusion at the meeting should be lodged with the Secretary by 22nd December 2017.  Clubs wishing to join NoSCA should lodge their application no later than 1st November 2017.  Fort Augustus have already made their application for Affiliate Membership.  
	

	
	
	

	9.
	Office Bearers for 2018
	

	
	a) NoSCA currently has no Vice President and with J Bishop about to take up his third year this is of concern.  All clubs are asked to seek nominations for this position.  Additionally there may be vacancies for Junior Liaison and Press Liaison.
b) J Bishop feels that NoSCA should formalise the arrangement with the local ACO group, in particular because of the financial link. 
	

	
	
	

	10.
	Junior Liaison
	

	
	a) No report was available although it was noted that the HCDG have a meeting scheduled in the coming months. 

	

	
	
	

	11.0
	AOCB
	

	
	a) The contract has come to an end with Readers for cricket balls. They have been sold at £12 each.  Lords have been actively promoting their balls but there has been no enthusiasm for them.  G Chappell will contact Readers for a new quote for comparison.
b) J Bishop said that Cricket Scotland were keen to receive feedback on their membership system.  It was acknowledged that the end of season was a difficult time to introduce one and little response has been received so far.

c) J Bishop highlighted the Scottish Cricket Exhibition in Glasgow and asked clubs for items for display, he is keen to let the rest of Scotland know how much heritage there is within NoSCA clubs.  J Bishop will transport any items to the exhibition, they would be fully insured and he will ensure return.  Please contact J Bishop if you have any items which could be used.

d) K Neill gave an overview of the celebrations for 175 years of cricket in Nairn.   The fixture played against the Presidents’ XI had been very enjoyable, well attended by the public and the dinner afterwards had been entertaining.  The day after, a women’s game and an over 40 v under 40 game had taken place too.
e) K Neill is holding a table cricket tournament in Inverness for those with disabilities.

f) K Neil asked about club insurance which had been available through Cricket Scotland.  J Bishop said he was still looking at options on this.

g) K Neill said that Nairn were disappointed that Forres had not taken tea at the knock out Cup Final.  C Farr assured Mrs Neill that there was no intention to upset anyone and apologised if there had been offense, explaining that Forres rarely eat much at tea time.

h) C Farr said that after the Cup Final a club member had made a complaint to J Bishop on the behaviour of some of the spectators associated with Northern Counties.  J Bishop had explained that it would not be possible to handle the complaint at that time but the individual concerned had been unhappy with the response.  J Bishop said he was unaware of causing upset.

i) C Farr pointed out that as a result of a complaint made about player behaviour at the Cup Final one player from Forres and the senior Northern Counties team had been reprimanded.  She pointed out that Forres were perplexed that this was the case when no report had been lodged by the umpires other than that asked for by the Disciplinary Panel. 

j) C Farr said that Forres were unhappy that the Northern Counties captain had on two separate occasions approached one of their players and specifically asked him to join their side.  Forres felt that this was against the Spirit of Cricket.

k) Highland presented a request for funding assistance to cover the costs of junior equipment and loam for their wicket.  The meeting agreed to cover the cost of the junior equipment and a cheque was given to E Smith.
l) A cheque for £60 was given to Highland to cover the hire of their ground for the Reserve T20 finals.
	

	
	
	

	12.0
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	20th November 2017, venue to be decided.
	


